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04 September, 2013 

 
The Committee Manager 
Public Accounts Committee  
Parliament House 
Macquarie St 
SYDNEY NSW 2000 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 

 
RE: COGENERATION AND TRIGENERATION IN NEW SOUTH WALES (INQUIRY) 

 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide comment on the installation and use of cogeneration and 
trigeneration technology in New South Wales. The Green Building Council of Australia (GBCA) 
supports technologies, policies and regulations that contribute to lower greenhouse gas 
emissions and lower environmental impacts from the built environment.  
 
We believe that cogeneration/trigeneration is one of many viable forms of alternative energy 
generation that can be adopted on a building or precinct scale to deliver lower emission energy 
generation. Cogeneration/trigeneration systems can provide substantial environmental and 
economic benefits. However, the current connection process for embedded generation systems 
is onerous, time consuming and costly, whilst appearing to favour network distributors and 
providing little certainty to proponents looking to connect such systems. 
 
On 27 June 2013, the Australian Energy Market Commission (AEMC) published its draft rule 
determination and draft rule on connecting embedded generators, in response to a rule change 
request submitted by ClimateWorks Australia, Seed Advisory and the Property Council of 
Australia. The GBCA supports the draft rule released by the AEMC and believes that the 
proposed rule will benefit industry and lead to better outcomes for the built environment in the 
short, medium and long terms.  
 
These changes will bring a more consistent, standardised and Australia-wide approach, whilst 
removing the identified barriers to the process for embedded energy generators connecting to the 
grid. States and territories currently have different rules and requirements, the GBCA supports 
harmonisation of regulations and urges the New South Wales Government to adopt these 
changes. The GBCA recognises that there may be certain situations in some jurisdictions that will 
require more customised treatment.  
 
About the GBCA 
The GBCA is Australia’s authority on sustainable buildings and communities, established in 2002 
to develop a sustainable property industry in Australia and drive the adoption of green building 
practices. The GBCA promotes green building programs, technologies, design practices and 
processes, and operates Australia’s only national voluntary comprehensive sustainability rating 
system for buildings and communities - Green Star. 
 










